In the Apostolic Delegate’s presence, bp Martin Krebs, the CEPAC Plenary Assembly took place at Lomery, Fiji, at the Marist Brothers’s site, from Monday 3 until Friday 8, September 2017.
On the agenda there was a 3-day workshop on Protection of Minors in the Catholic Church, led by Hans Zollner SJ, in charge of the Minors Protection Center recently created at the Pontifical Gregorian University at Pope Francis’ request. It has been a very useful reflection in order to share one’s conviction that paedophilia acts committed by pastoral workers of the Church (priests and others) are more reprehensible than those of other people because of the extreme inconsistencies of those intolerable acts and the absolute reprobation of the Gospel on that issue, cf: Luke 17:2. Canon Law and Civil Law experts also brought some light from their own disciplines.
The next Assembly will be held on April 17-18, 2018 straight after the meeting of the Federation of the 4 Episcopal Conferences of Oceania (FCBCO), April 11-16, 2018 planned in Port Moresby, PNG. All the offices subject to elections in the CEPAC will then be provided. 
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